




5/22/2020 

 

 

Dear Residents and Families/Representatives,  

 

It is hard to believe that it has been over two months since COVID-19 changed all of our lives so 

drastically.  We have all had to make big adjustments in an effort to keep everyone in our 

community safe, and we appreciate your support as we continue to take all necessary steps to 

prevent further spread of COVID-19.   

 

Our staff has been working hard to make sure our residents are safe and we are happy to report 

that, as of today, we have no confirmed cases of COVID-19 in our facility.  

 

We are committed to keeping the number of positive cases in our facility at zero.  However, we 

recognize this is an extremely contagious virus and we must remain vigilant in practicing the 

enhanced safety precautions recommended by our federal, state and local health officials, such as, 

only allowing essential personnel inside the facility,  performing regular screenings for signs and 

symptoms of illness prior to entering the building, continually monitoring residents, performing 

regular deep cleanings, using PPE as recommended by the CDC, providing individual activities as 

opposed to group activities, implementing isolation protocols as required, and reminding and 

encouraging staff to practice social distancing and to use hand sanitizer and frequently wash their 

hands when they are in the facility and out in the community. 

 

Due to some technical issues, we have not been able to post these updates on our website as we 

had anticipated.  We believe these issues will be resolved soon and we plan to resume electronic 

updates as soon as possible.   In the meantime, and until we can update our website, we will notify 

you if we receive confirmation of a new positive case in our facility and we will reach out to you 

individually if your loved one is displaying symptoms of COVID-19 or tests positive for COVID-

19. 

 

If you have any questions or concerns please contact us directly (803) 432-3741.  

 

 

 

Sincerely,  

 

 

Michael Wilson 

Assistant Administrator 

 

 







Springdale Healthcare Center 

WEEKLY UPDATE 

 

7/15/2020 

 

Dear Residents and Families/Representatives,  

 

We are happy to report that, as of today, we have no confirmed cases of COVID-19 in our facility. Currently we 

have 3 employees that have tested positive. These three workers have not provided direct care to the residents and 

the last employee that tested positive has not worked in the facility since 6/29/2020. 

 

As the number of coronavirus cases throughout the country are rapidly changing, we continue to practice the 

enhanced safety precautions that are known to prevent the spread of COVID-19, such as only essential personnel 

are allowed inside the facility and we screen them for signs and symptoms of illness prior to entering. Our 

residents are continually monitored and staff is using PPE as recommended by the CDC. Staff is frequently 

reminded and encouraged to practice social distancing and to use hand sanitizer and frequently wash their hands 

when they are in the facility and out in the community.  We ask them not to report to work if they have symptoms 

of illness.  

 

Please also remember what you can do to help stop community spread of this virus, such as practicing hand 

hygiene, social distancing, practicing proper cough etiquette, using face masks, and cleaning and disinfecting 

frequently touched surfaces daily.  

 

Please continue to check our website for weekly updates as well as notification of new cases. As always, we will 

notify you if we receive confirmation of a new positive case in our facility and we will reach out to you 

individually if your loved one is displaying symptoms of COVID-19 or tests positive for COVID-19. 

 

If you have any questions or concerns please contact us directly at Springdale Healthcare Center 803-432-3741. 

 

Sincerely,  

Jennifer Steele, RN.LNHA 

Jennifer Steele 

Administrator 





 

 

 

WEEKLY UPDATE 

 

07/22/2020 

 

Dear Residents and Families/Representatives,  

 

Please accept this letter as our weekly update regarding the status of COVID-19 in our facility.  We are happy to 

report that, as of today, we have no confirmed cases of COVID-19 in our facility. Currently we have 4 employees 

that have tested positive. Two of those employees have made a full recovery and are back at work. These 4 

workers have not provided direct care to the residents and the last employee that tested positive has not worked 

in the facility since 7/5/2020. 

 

As you might already know, the federal government announced last week that it is going to send point-of-care 

testing supplies for COVID-19 to all skilled nursing facilities in the country. We hope this means better access to 

testing and faster results for our staff and residents, but we will keep you posted as we get more information and 

details on this development.  As always, we are working hard to keep everyone in our community safe and we 

will continue to practice the enhanced safety precautions that are known to prevent the spread of COVID-19, such 

as only essential personnel are allowed inside the facility and we screen them for signs and symptoms of illness 

prior to entering. Our residents are continually monitored and staff is using PPE as recommended by the CDC. 

Staff is frequently reminded and encouraged to practice social distancing and to use hand sanitizer and frequently 

wash their hands when they are in the facility and out in the community.  We ask them not to report to work if 

they have symptoms of illness.  

 

Please continue to check our website for weekly updates as well as notification of new cases. As always, we will 

notify you if we receive confirmation of a new positive case in our facility and we will reach out to you 

individually if your loved one is displaying symptoms of COVID-19 or tests positive for COVID-19. 

 

If you have any questions or concerns please contact us directly at 803-432-3741. 

 

Sincerely,  

Jennifer Steele 
 

Jennifer Steele, RN,LNHA 

Administrator 



 

Springdale Healthcare Center 

 

WEEKLY UPDATE 

 

7/31/2020 

 

Dear Residents and Families/Representatives,  

 

Please accept this letter as our weekly update regarding the status of COVID-19 in our facility.  We are happy to 

report that, as of today, we have no confirmed cases of COVID-19 in our facility.  Since the onset of this pandemic, 

no residents have tested positive for COVID-19.  We have had a total of 4 employees that tested positive and 3 

of them have returned to work. There have been no confirmed cases of COVID-19 since July 2nd.  
 

Please continue to check our website for weekly updates as well as notification of new cases. As always, we will 

notify you if we receive confirmation of a new positive case in our facility and we will reach out to you 

individually if your loved one is displaying symptoms of COVID-19 or tests positive for COVID-19. 

 

If you have any questions or concerns please contact us directly at 803-432-3741. 

 

Sincerely,  

Jennifer Steele  
 

Jennifer Steele, RN. LNHA 

Administrator 



 

Springdale Healthcare Center 

 

WEEKLY UPDATE 

 

8/12/2020 

 

Dear Residents and Families/Representatives,  

 

Please accept this letter as our weekly update regarding the status of COVID-19 in our facility.  Since the onset 

of this virus, we have had 0 residents and 6 staff members test positive for COVID-19.  Our last confirmed new 

case 8/17/2020.  

 

As always, we are working hard to keep everyone in our community safe and we will continue to practice the 

enhanced safety precautions that are known to prevent the spread of COVID-19, such as only essential personnel 

are allowed inside the facility and we screen them for signs and symptoms of illness prior to entering. Our 

residents are continually monitored and staff is using PPE as recommended by the CDC. Staff is frequently 

reminded and encouraged to practice social distancing and to use hand sanitizer and frequently wash their hands 

when they are in the facility and out in the community.  We ask them not to report to work if they have symptoms 

of illness.  

 

Please continue to check our website for weekly updates as well as notification of new cases. As always, we will 

notify you if we receive confirmation of a new positive case in our facility and we will reach out to you 

individually if your loved one is displaying symptoms of COVID-19 or tests positive for COVID-19. 

 

If you have any questions or concerns please contact us directly at 803-412-3741. 

 

Sincerely,  

 

Jennifer Steele 

Jennifer Steele, RN, LNHA 

Administrator 



 

Springdale Healthcare Center 

 

WEEKLY UPDATE 

 

8//5/2020 

 

Dear Residents and Families/Representatives,  

 

Please accept this letter as our weekly update regarding the status of COVID-19 in our facility.  Since the onset 

of this virus, we have had 0 residents and 5 staff members test positive for COVID-19.  Our last positive test 

result was 7/26/2020. We are happy to report that four of our five staff members have recovered and returned to 

work.   
 

As always, we are working hard to keep everyone in our community safe and we will continue to practice the 

enhanced safety precautions that are known to prevent the spread of COVID-19, such as only essential personnel 

are allowed inside the facility and we screen them for signs and symptoms of illness prior to entering. Our 

residents are continually monitored and staff is using PPE as recommended by the CDC. Staff is frequently 

reminded and encouraged to practice social distancing and to use hand sanitizer and frequently wash their hands 

when they are in the facility and out in the community.  We ask them not to report to work if they have symptoms 

of illness.  

 

Please continue to check our website for weekly updates as well as notification of new cases. As always, we will 

notify you if we receive confirmation of a new positive case in our facility and we will reach out to you 

individually if your loved one is displaying symptoms of COVID-19 or tests positive for COVID-19. 

 

If you have any questions or concerns please contact us directly at 803-412-3741. 

 

Sincerely,  

 

Jennifer Steele 

Jennifer Steele, RN, LNHA 

Administrator 



 

Springdale Healthcare Center 

 

WEEKLY UPDATE 

 

9/16/2020 

 

Dear Residents and Families/Representatives,  

 

Please accept this letter as our weekly update regarding the status of COVID-19 in our facility.  Since the onset 

of this virus, we have had __0____ residents and ___6____ staff members test positive for COVID-19.  Our last 

Positive test result was 8/17/2020.  

 

All of the employees who previously tested positive for COVID-19 have recovered and have returned back to 

work. This week we will continue with weekly routine testing of all employees per the CMS recommendations 

for Kershaw County. The facility will create a visitation schedule for outside family visits once the Facility has 

met the requirements for such visitation.  
 

As always, we are working hard to keep everyone in our community safe and we will continue to practice the 

enhanced safety precautions that are known to prevent the spread of COVID-19, such as only essential personnel 

are allowed inside the facility and we screen them for signs and symptoms of illness prior to entering. Our 

residents are continually monitored and staff is using PPE as recommended by the CDC. Staff is frequently 

reminded and encouraged to practice social distancing and to use hand sanitizer and frequently wash their hands 

when they are in the facility and out in the community.  We ask them not to report to work if they have symptoms 

of illness.  

 

Please continue to check our website for weekly updates as well as notification of new cases. As always, we will 

notify you if we receive confirmation of a new positive case in our facility and we will reach out to you 

individually if your loved one is displaying symptoms of COVID-19 or tests positive for COVID-19. 

 

If you have any questions or concerns please contact us directly at 803-412-3741. 

 

Sincerely,  

 

Jennifer Steele 

Jennifer Steele, RN, LNHA 

Administrator 



 

 

Springdale Healthcare Center 

WEEKLY UPDATE 

 

09/23/2020 

 

 

 

Dear Residents and Families/Representatives,  

 

Please accept this letter as our weekly update regarding the status of COVID-19 in our facility.  We are happy to 

report that, as of today, we have no confirmed cases of COVID-19 in our facility. Since the onset of this virus, 

we have had __0____ residents and ___6____ staff members test positive for COVID-19. Our last Positive test 

result was 8/17/2020. 

 

 All of the employees who previously tested positive for COVID-19 have recovered and have returned back to 

work. 

 

Please continue to check our website for weekly updates as well as notification of new cases. As always, we will 

notify you if we receive confirmation of a new positive case in our facility and we will reach out to you 

individually if your loved one is displaying symptoms of COVID-19 or tests positive for COVID-19. 

 

If you have any questions or concerns please contact us directly at 803-432-3741. 

 

Sincerely,  

 

Tonya Bryant  

 

Tonya Bryant 

Administrator 



 

Springdale Healthcare Center 

 

WEEKLY UPDATE 

 

9/3/2020 

 

Dear Residents and Families/Representatives,  

 

Please accept this letter as our weekly update regarding the status of COVID-19 in our facility.  Since the onset 

of this virus, we have had 0 residents and 6 staff members test positive for COVID-19.  Our last positive test 

result was 8/17/2020. All of the employees who tested positive for COVID-19 have recovered and have returned 

back to work.  

 

This week we will begin weekly routine testing of all Employees per the CMS recommendations for Kershaw 

County. The facility will create a visitation schedule for outside family visits once the Facility has met the 

requirements for such visitation.  
 

As always, we are working hard to keep everyone in our community safe and we will continue to practice the 

enhanced safety precautions that are known to prevent the spread of COVID-19, such as only essential personnel 

are allowed inside the facility and we screen them for signs and symptoms of illness prior to entering. Our 

residents are continually monitored and staff is using PPE as recommended by the CDC. Staff is frequently 

reminded and encouraged to practice social distancing and to use hand sanitizer and frequently wash their hands 

when they are in the facility and out in the community.  We ask them not to report to work if they have symptoms 

of illness.  

 

Please continue to check our website for weekly updates as well as notification of new cases. As always, we will 

notify you if we receive confirmation of a new positive case in our facility and we will reach out to you 

individually if your loved one is displaying symptoms of COVID-19 or tests positive for COVID-19. 

 

If you have any questions or concerns please contact us directly at 803-412-3741. 

 

Sincerely,  

 

Jennifer Steele 

Jennifer Steele, RN, LNHA 

Administrator 



 

Springdale Healthcare Center 

 

WEEKLY UPDATE AND NOTIFICATION OF NEW CASES 

 

10/21/2020 

 

Dear Residents and Families/Representatives,  

 

Please accept this letter as our update regarding the status of COVID-19 in our facility and notification that we 

received confirmation yesterday that two staff members tested positive for COVID-19.  Also, since our last update 

on October 8th, 23 residents and 5 additional staff members tested positive for COVID-19, which brings our total 

number of positive cases since the onset of this virus to 25 residents and 18 staff members, 12 of whom have 

returned to work.  The majority of the residents that tested positive are asymptomatic.  
 

While we are disappointed in the spike in numbers recently, we are working hard to keep everyone in our 

community safe and we will continue to practice the enhanced safety precautions that are known to prevent the 

spread of COVID-19, such as only essential personnel are allowed inside the facility and we screen them for signs 

and symptoms of illness prior to entering. Our residents are continually monitored and staff is using PPE as 

recommended by the CDC. Staff is frequently reminded and encouraged to practice social distancing and to use 

hand sanitizer and frequently wash their hands when they are in the facility and out in the community.  We ask 

them not to report to work if they have symptoms of illness.  

 

Please continue to check our website for weekly updates as well as notification of new cases. As always, we will 

notify you if we receive confirmation of a new positive case in our facility and we will reach out to you 

individually if your loved one is displaying symptoms of COVID-19 or tests positive for COVID-19. 

 

If you have any questions or concerns please contact us directly at 803-427-7140 

 

Sincerely,  

 

Yvonne Washburn 

 

Yvonne Washburn 

Administrator 



COVID-19 NOTIFICATION  

October 26, 2020 

 

 

Number of additional confirmed COVID-19 cases in the last 24 hours: 7 

 

New onset of respiratory symptoms?   YES 
Have three or more residents and/or staff experienced  

a new onset of respiratory symptoms in the last 72 hours?  

 

Please continue to check our website for additional updates and information on what 

we are doing to help prevent further spread of COVID-19 in our facility. 

 

If you have any questions or concerns about this notification, please contact us 

directly at 803-432-3741.  



COVID-19 NOTIFICATION  

October 28, 2020 

 

 

Number of additional confirmed COVID-19 cases in the last 24 hours: 18 

 

New onset of respiratory symptoms?   YES 
Have three or more residents and/or staff experienced  

a new onset of respiratory symptoms in the last 72 hours?  

 

Please continue to check our website for additional updates and information on what 

we are doing to help prevent further spread of COVID-19 in our facility. 

 

If you have any questions or concerns about this notification, please contact us 

directly at 843-432-3741.  



 

Springdale Healthcare Center 

 

WEEKLY UPDATE 

 

10/30/2020 

 

 

Dear Residents and Families/Representatives,  

 
Please accept this letter as our update regarding the status of COVID-19 in our facility and notification that 

we received confirmation this week that twenty-five residents and ten staff members tested positive for 

COVID-19. This brings our total number of positive cases since the onset of this virus to 50 residents and 

30 staff members; 5 residents have recovered and 13 staff members have recovered and returned to work. 

The majority of the residents that tested positive are asymptomatic.  

While we are disappointed in the spike in numbers recently, we are working hard to keep everyone in our 

community safe and we will continue to practice the enhanced safety precautions that are known to 

prevent the spread of COVID-19, such as only essential personnel are allowed inside the facility and we 

screen them for signs and symptoms of illness prior to entering.  

Our residents are continually monitored and staff is using PPE as recommended by the CDC. Staff is 

frequently reminded and encouraged to practice social distancing and to use hand sanitizer and 

frequently wash their hands when they are in the facility and out in the community. We ask them not to 

report to work if they have symptoms of illness.  

Please continue to check our website for weekly updates as well as notification of new cases. As always, 

we will notify you if we receive confirmation of a new positive case in our facility and we will reach out to 

you individually if your loved one is displaying symptoms of COVID-19 or tests positive for COVID-19. 

If you have any questions or concerns please contact us directly at 803-427-7140 

 

Sincerely,  

 

Yvonne Washburn 

 

Yvonne Washburn 

Administrator 



Springdale Healthcare Center 

 

 

WEEKLY UPDATE 

 

10/06/2020 

 

Dear Residents and Families/Representatives,  

 

Please accept this letter as our weekly update regarding the status of COVID-19 in our facility.  Since the onset 

of this virus, we have had 0 residents and 11 staff members test positive for COVID-19.  Last week we received 

confirmation that three staff members tested positive for COVID-19.  We have not had any new confirmed cases 

since October 1st.   

 

As you might be aware, and as we have previously communicated, CMS has distributed guidance for nursing 

facilities to allow visitors.  While we are so excited to for you to see your loved ones and to have you back at our 

facility, there are many factors that determine when a facility can open up for visitors, up to and including our 

county’s COVID-19 positivity rate, residents’ health status, or if there is a COVID outbreak in the facility.  Please 

be assured we are working hard to create visitation plans that will allow you to visit your loved ones as soon as 

possible, but we need to make sure the visits can be done safely.  We will let you know as soon as those plans are 

in place.    
 

As always, we are working hard to keep everyone in our community safe and we will continue to practice the 

enhanced safety precautions that are known to prevent the spread of COVID-19, such as only essential personnel 

are allowed inside the facility and we screen them for signs and symptoms of illness prior to entering. Our 

residents are continually monitored and staff is using PPE as recommended by the CDC. Staff is frequently 

reminded and encouraged to practice social distancing and to use hand sanitizer and frequently wash their hands 

when they are in the facility and out in the community.  We ask them not to report to work if they have symptoms 

of illness.  

 

Please continue to check our website for weekly updates as well as notification of new cases. As always, we will 

notify you if we receive confirmation of a new positive case in our facility and we will reach out to you 

individually if your loved one is displaying symptoms of COVID-19 or tests positive for COVID-19. 

 

If you have any questions or concerns please contact us directly at 803-427-7140. 

 

Sincerely,  

 

Tonya Bryant 

 

Tonya Bryant 

Administrator 



 

Springdale Healthcare Center 

 

WEEKLY UPDATE 

 

10/08/2020 

 

Dear Residents and Families/Representatives,  

 

Please accept this letter as our weekly update regarding the status of COVID-19 in our facility.  Since the onset 

of this virus, we have had 2 residents and 11 staff members test positive for COVID-19.  This week we have 

received confirmation that two residents tested positive for COVID-19. We have not had any new confirmed 

cases since October 6, 2020 
 

As always, we are working hard to keep everyone in our community safe and we will continue to practice the 

enhanced safety precautions that are known to prevent the spread of COVID-19, such as only essential personnel 

are allowed inside the facility and we screen them for signs and symptoms of illness prior to entering. Our 

residents are continually monitored and staff is using PPE as recommended by the CDC. Staff is frequently 

reminded and encouraged to practice social distancing and to use hand sanitizer and frequently wash their hands 

when they are in the facility and out in the community.  We ask them not to report to work if they have symptoms 

of illness.  

 

Please continue to check our website for weekly updates as well as notification of new cases. As always, we will 

notify you if we receive confirmation of a new positive case in our facility and we will reach out to you 

individually if your loved one is displaying symptoms of COVID-19 or tests positive for COVID-19. 

 

If you have any questions or concerns please contact us directly at 803-427-7140 

 

Sincerely,  

 

Tonya Bryant 

 

Tonya Bryant 

Administrator 



COVID-19 NOTIFICATION  

November 1, 2020 

 

 

Number of additional confirmed COVID-19 cases in the last 24 hours: 8 

 

Please continue to check our website for additional updates and information on what 

we are doing to help prevent further spread of COVID-19 in our facility. 

 

If you have any questions or concerns about this notification, please contact us 

directly at 843-432-3741.  



 

Springdale Healthcare Center 

 

WEEKLY UPDATE AND NOTIFICATION OF NEW CASE 

 

11/11/2020 

 

 

Dear Residents and Families/Representatives,  

 
Please accept this letter as our update regarding the status of COVID-19 in our facility and notification that 

we received confirmation this week that 0 residents and 1 staff member tested positive for COVID-19. This 

brings our total number of positive cases since the onset of this virus to 57 residents and 32 staff members; 

27 residents have recovered and 27 staff members have recovered and returned to work. The majority of 

the residents that tested positive are asymptomatic.  

While we are disappointed in the spike in numbers recently, we are working hard to keep everyone in our 

community safe and we will continue to practice the enhanced safety precautions that are known to 

prevent the spread of COVID-19, such as only essential personnel are allowed inside the facility and we 

screen them for signs and symptoms of illness prior to entering.  

Our residents are continually monitored and staff is using PPE as recommended by the CDC. Staff is 

frequently reminded and encouraged to practice social distancing and to use hand sanitizer and 

frequently wash their hands when they are in the facility and out in the community. We ask them not to 

report to work if they have symptoms of illness.  

Please continue to check our website for weekly updates as well as notification of new cases. As always, 

we will notify you if we receive confirmation of a new positive case in our facility and we will reach out to 

you individually if your loved one is displaying symptoms of COVID-19 or tests positive for COVID-19. 

If you have any questions or concerns please contact us directly at 803-432-3741 

 

Sincerely,  

 

Yvonne Washburn 

 

Yvonne Washburn 

Administrator 



 

Springdale Healthcare Center 

 

WEEKLY UPDATE AND NOTIFICATION OF NEW CASE 

 

11/18/2020 

 

 

Dear Residents and Families/Representatives,  

 
Please accept this letter as our update regarding the status of COVID-19 in our facility and notification that 

we received confirmation this week that 0 residents and 0 staff member tested positive for COVID-19. This 

brings our total number of positive cases since the onset of this virus to 57 residents and 32 staff members; 

37 residents have recovered and 28 staff members have recovered and returned to work. The majority of 

the residents that tested positive are asymptomatic.  

We are working hard to keep everyone in our community safe and we will continue to practice the 

enhanced safety precautions that are known to prevent the spread of COVID-19, such as only essential 

personnel are allowed inside the facility and we screen them for signs and symptoms of illness prior to 

entering.  

Our residents are continually monitored and staff is using PPE as recommended by the CDC. Staff is 

frequently reminded and encouraged to practice social distancing and to use hand sanitizer and 

frequently wash their hands when they are in the facility and out in the community. We ask them not to 

report to work if they have symptoms of illness.  

Please continue to check our website for weekly updates as well as notification of new cases. As always, 

we will notify you if we receive confirmation of a new positive case in our facility and we will reach out to 

you individually if your loved one is displaying symptoms of COVID-19 or tests positive for COVID-19. 

If you have any questions or concerns please contact us directly at 803-432-3741 

 

Sincerely,  

 

Yvonne Washburn 

 

Yvonne Washburn 

Administrator 



 

Springdale Healthcare Center 

 

WEEKLY UPDATE  

11/25/2020 

 

 

Dear Residents and Families/Representatives,  

 
Please accept this letter as our update regarding the status of COVID-19 in our facility.  Our total number 

of positive cases since the onset of this virus has been 57 residents and 32 staff members.  

We are working hard to keep everyone in our community safe and we will continue to practice the 

enhanced safety precautions that are known to prevent the spread of COVID-19, such as only essential 

personnel are allowed inside the facility and we screen them for signs and symptoms of illness prior to 

entering.  

Our residents are continually monitored and staff is using PPE as recommended by the CDC. Staff is 

frequently reminded and encouraged to practice social distancing and to use hand sanitizer and 

frequently wash their hands when they are in the facility and out in the community. We ask them not to 

report to work if they have symptoms of illness.  

Please continue to check our website for weekly updates as well as notification of new cases. As always, 

we will notify you if we receive confirmation of a new positive case in our facility and we will reach out to 

you individually if your loved one is displaying symptoms of COVID-19 or tests positive for COVID-19. 

If you have any questions or concerns please contact us directly at 803-432-3741 

 

Sincerely,  

 

Yvonne Washburn 

 

Yvonne Washburn 

Administrator 



COVID-19 NOTIFICATION  

November 4, 2020 

 

 

Number of additional confirmed COVID-19 cases in the last 24 hours: 2 

 

Please continue to check our website for additional updates and information on what 

we are doing to help prevent further spread of COVID-19 in our facility. 

 

If you have any questions or concerns about this notification, please contact us 

directly at 843-432-3741.  



 

Springdale Healthcare Center 

 

WEEKLY UPDATE 

 

11/05/2020 

 

 

Dear Residents and Families/Representatives,  

 
Please accept this letter as our update regarding the status of COVID-19 in our facility and notification that 

we received confirmation this week that twenty-five residents and ten staff members tested positive for 

COVID-19. This brings our total number of positive cases since the onset of this virus to 56 residents and 

31 staff members; 10 residents have recovered and 19 staff members have recovered and returned to 

work. The majority of the residents that tested positive are asymptomatic.  

While we are disappointed in the spike in numbers recently, we are working hard to keep everyone in our 

community safe and we will continue to practice the enhanced safety precautions that are known to 

prevent the spread of COVID-19, such as only essential personnel are allowed inside the facility and we 

screen them for signs and symptoms of illness prior to entering.  

Our residents are continually monitored and staff is using PPE as recommended by the CDC. Staff is 

frequently reminded and encouraged to practice social distancing and to use hand sanitizer and 

frequently wash their hands when they are in the facility and out in the community. We ask them not to 

report to work if they have symptoms of illness.  

Please continue to check our website for weekly updates as well as notification of new cases. As always, 

we will notify you if we receive confirmation of a new positive case in our facility and we will reach out to 

you individually if your loved one is displaying symptoms of COVID-19 or tests positive for COVID-19. 

If you have any questions or concerns please contact us directly at 803-427-7140 

 

Sincerely,  

 

Yvonne Washburn 

 

Yvonne Washburn 

Administrator 



 

Springdale Healthcare Center 

 

WEEKLY UPDATE  

12/16/2020 

 

 

Dear Residents and Families/Representatives,  

 

Please accept this letter as our update regarding the status of COVID-19 in our facility.  Our total 

number of positive cases since the onset of this virus has been 57 residents and 33 staff members.  

As you have probably heard, the CDC recently announced that healthcare workers and long-term 

care residents should be among the first group of people to receive the vaccine for COVID-19.  We 

are optimistic this will help stop the spread of this virus in our community.  Consents for the vaccines 

are currently available and while we do not have the exact dates that the vaccines will be 

administered, we will let you know as soon as that information is available.  In the meantime, please 

continue to do your part in limiting the transmission of COVID-19 by wearing masks, washing your 

hands and keeping a safe distance from others.  

 

We are working hard to keep everyone in our community safe and we will continue to practice 

the enhanced safety precautions that are known to prevent the spread of COVID-19, such as only 

essential personnel are allowed inside the facility and we screen them for signs and symptoms of 

illness prior to entering.  

Our residents are continually monitored and staff is using PPE as recommended by the CDC. Staff 

is frequently reminded and encouraged to practice social distancing and to use hand sanitizer 

and frequently wash their hands when they are in the facility and out in the community. We ask 

them not to report to work if they have symptoms of illness.  

Please continue to check our website for weekly updates as well as notification of new cases. As 

always, we will notify you if we receive confirmation of a new positive case in our facility and we 

will reach out to you individually if your loved one is displaying symptoms of COVID-19 or tests 

positive for COVID-19. 

If you have any questions or concerns please contact us directly at 803-432-3741 

 

Sincerely,  

 
Yvonne Washburn 

 

Yvonne Washburn 

Administrator 



 

Springdale Healthcare Center 

 

WEEKLY UPDATE  

12/02/2020 

 

 

Dear Residents and Families/Representatives,  

 
Please accept this letter as our update regarding the status of COVID-19 in our facility.  Our total number 

of positive cases since the onset of this virus has been 57 residents and 32 staff members.  

We are working hard to keep everyone in our community safe and we will continue to practice the 

enhanced safety precautions that are known to prevent the spread of COVID-19, such as only essential 

personnel are allowed inside the facility and we screen them for signs and symptoms of illness prior to 

entering.  

Our residents are continually monitored and staff is using PPE as recommended by the CDC. Staff is 

frequently reminded and encouraged to practice social distancing and to use hand sanitizer and 

frequently wash their hands when they are in the facility and out in the community. We ask them not to 

report to work if they have symptoms of illness.  

Please continue to check our website for weekly updates as well as notification of new cases. As always, 

we will notify you if we receive confirmation of a new positive case in our facility and we will reach out to 

you individually if your loved one is displaying symptoms of COVID-19 or tests positive for COVID-19. 

If you have any questions or concerns please contact us directly at 803-432-3741 

 

Sincerely,  

 

Yvonne Washburn 

 

Yvonne Washburn 

Administrator 



 

Springdale Healthcare Center 

 

WEEKLY UPDATE  

12/23/2020 

 

 

Dear Residents and Families/Representatives,  

 

Please accept this letter as our update regarding the status of COVID-19 in our facility.  Our total 

number of positive cases since the onset of this virus has been 57 residents and 33 staff members.  

As you have probably heard, the CDC recently announced that healthcare workers and long-term 

care residents should be among the first group of people to receive the vaccine for COVID-19.  We 

are optimistic this will help stop the spread of this virus in our community.  Consents for the vaccines 

are currently available and while we do not have the exact dates that the vaccines will be 

administered, we will let you know as soon as that information is available.  In the meantime, please 

continue to do your part in limiting the transmission of COVID-19 by wearing masks, washing your 

hands and keeping a safe distance from others.  

 

We are working hard to keep everyone in our community safe and we will continue to practice 

the enhanced safety precautions that are known to prevent the spread of COVID-19, such as only 

essential personnel are allowed inside the facility and we screen them for signs and symptoms of 

illness prior to entering.  

Our residents are continually monitored and staff is using PPE as recommended by the CDC. Staff 

is frequently reminded and encouraged to practice social distancing and to use hand sanitizer 

and frequently wash their hands when they are in the facility and out in the community. We ask 

them not to report to work if they have symptoms of illness.  

Please continue to check our website for weekly updates as well as notification of new cases. As 

always, we will notify you if we receive confirmation of a new positive case in our facility and we 

will reach out to you individually if your loved one is displaying symptoms of COVID-19 or tests 

positive for COVID-19. 

If you have any questions or concerns please contact us directly at 803-432-3741 

 

Sincerely,  

 
Yvonne Washburn 

 

Yvonne Washburn 

Administrator 



 

Springdale Healthcare Center 

 

WEEKLY UPDATE  

12/30/2020 

 

 

Dear Residents and Families/Representatives,  

 

Please accept this letter as our update regarding the status of COVID-19 in our facility.  Our total 

number of positive cases since the onset of this virus has been 57 residents and 34 staff members. 

We had 1 employee test positive this week so we must cancel our Resident Visitation for at least 

the next 14 days. 

As you have probably heard, the CDC recently announced that healthcare workers and long-term 

care residents should be among the first group of people to receive the vaccine for COVID-19.  We 

are optimistic this will help stop the spread of this virus in our community.  Consents for the vaccines 

are currently available and while we do not have the exact dates that the vaccines will be 

administered, we will let you know as soon as that information is available.  In the meantime, please 

continue to do your part in limiting the transmission of COVID-19 by wearing masks, washing your 

hands and keeping a safe distance from others.  

 

We are working hard to keep everyone in our community safe and we will continue to practice 

the enhanced safety precautions that are known to prevent the spread of COVID-19, such as only 

essential personnel are allowed inside the facility and we screen them for signs and symptoms of 

illness prior to entering.  

Our residents are continually monitored and staff is using PPE as recommended by the CDC. Staff 

is frequently reminded and encouraged to practice social distancing and to use hand sanitizer 

and frequently wash their hands when they are in the facility and out in the community. We ask 

them not to report to work if they have symptoms of illness.  

Please continue to check our website for weekly updates as well as notification of new cases. As 

always, we will notify you if we receive confirmation of a new positive case in our facility and we 

will reach out to you individually if your loved one is displaying symptoms of COVID-19 or tests 

positive for COVID-19. 

If you have any questions or concerns please contact us directly at 803-432-3741 

 

Sincerely,  

 
Yvonne Washburn 

 

Yvonne Washburn 

Administrator 



 

Springdale Healthcare Center 

 

WEEKLY UPDATE  

12/09/2020 

 

 

Dear Residents and Families/Representatives,  

 
Please accept this letter as our update regarding the status of COVID-19 in our facility.  Our total number 

of positive cases since the onset of this virus has been 57 residents and 32 staff members.  

As you have probably heard, the CDC recently announced that healthcare workers and long-term care residents 

should be among the first group of people to receive the vaccine for COVID-19.  We are optimistic this will help 

stop the spread of this virus in our community.  Consents for the vaccines are currently available and while we 

do not have the exact dates that the vaccines will be administered, we will let you know as soon as that information 

is available.  In the meantime, please continue to do your part in limiting the transmission of COVID-19 by 

wearing masks, washing your hands and keeping a safe distance from others.  

 
We are working hard to keep everyone in our community safe and we will continue to practice the 

enhanced safety precautions that are known to prevent the spread of COVID-19, such as only essential 

personnel are allowed inside the facility and we screen them for signs and symptoms of illness prior to 

entering.  

Our residents are continually monitored and staff is using PPE as recommended by the CDC. Staff is 

frequently reminded and encouraged to practice social distancing and to use hand sanitizer and 

frequently wash their hands when they are in the facility and out in the community. We ask them not to 

report to work if they have symptoms of illness.  

Please continue to check our website for weekly updates as well as notification of new cases. As always, 

we will notify you if we receive confirmation of a new positive case in our facility and we will reach out to 

you individually if your loved one is displaying symptoms of COVID-19 or tests positive for COVID-19. 

If you have any questions or concerns please contact us directly at 803-432-3741 

 

Sincerely,  

 

Yvonne Washburn 

 

Yvonne Washburn 

Administrator 



COVID-19 NOTIFICATION  

12/9/20 

 

 

Number of additional confirmed COVID-19 cases: 1 

 

Please continue to check our website for additional updates and information on what 

we are doing to help prevent further spread of COVID-19 in our facility. 

 

If you have any questions or concerns about this notification, please contact us 

directly at 843-432-6741.  
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